STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 26, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron
Profaizer.

Steve Goldsmith completed the Bergevin site inspection.
The selectmen held a moment of silence for the loss of Darlene Clark.
The selectmen signed the MS-1 Summary Inventory of Valuation.

Ron Profaizer and Steve Goldsmith did s site inspection of the Avery erosion concern. Documented with
pictures. Discussion of contacting a state representative and Army Corp of Engineers.

The selectmen also looked at pictures of Denise Dragons driveway. No conclusion.

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes of Aug 12, 2024. Jay Croteau seconded the motion.
The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes. Note Ron Profaizer was absent for this meeting.

Ron Profaizer motioned to accept the minutes of Aug 19, 2024. Steve Goldsmith seconded the minutes
as amended. Note Jay Croteau was absent for this meeting.

The selectmen reviewed the MME quote for the Pond Rd. culvert. General discussion of time line,
insurance updated certificate, coffer dam.

Community Power public Meeting Oct. 7, 2024 at the townhall. First Monday in October.
Steve Goldsmith looked at Greg Taylors building permit application.

The selectmen signed the abatement for Richard Mienkowski for $85.50 lot 5b-28-32. 93 Campground
Rd. Camper no longer there.

Steve Goldsmith checked with Mutual Aid about Surry not to be billed for truck and gravel expenses for
tower road repair.

The selectmen signed the timber tax warrant.

The Town of Surry received ck# 475980 from Rymes for credit on Library propane.

The selectmen had a general discussion on a Commercial wind driven and solar power ordinance.
Ron Profaizer reported the dirt piles from the road work had been cleared.

Ron Porfaizer gave an update on the new email up and running. Suggestions of posting town meeting,
town office closures, promoting town activities similar to website.

No need to hold public meeting to receive grant money for Jaws of Life as it was in the general
appropriation.

Durwin Clark will be working on roadside trimming with the rented mower this week.



Steve Goldsmith reported he would be meeting with Dickie Davis Wednesday morning for site
inspection.

The Town of Surry received ck# 5332 in the amount of $25.00 for Davis 46 Pond Rd for Building permi
#1681.

The Town of Surry received ck# 6523 in the amount of $121.60 from Matt Goodwin 608 Old Walpole Rd.
for building permit #1683 for his barn.

The Town of Surry received ck# 330 in the amount of $25.00 from Nancy Callender for a garage building
permit #1684. Jay Croteau emailed the permit.

The Town of Surry is due for Building permit #1685 from Greg Taylor for installation of three shipping
containers for storage.

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to
adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M>



